
Boscawen Police Commission 
9/15/15 

 
Meeting was called to order at 6:02pm. 
 
In attendance: Chief Wyman, Bill Urbach, Bob Tucker, Mark Varney, 
Lorrie Carey, and Barbara Randall 
 
Motion to accept minutes from 6/16/15. Seconded. All in favor. 
 
Chief Wyman’s Updates:  
 Drug use in town has continued to be a huge problem. This has 
necessitated an increase in officer overtime.  
 Officer Leighton has returned from Arizona where he trained to 
become a DRE. (Drug Recognition Expert) 
 
Old Business: 
 Mark Varney and Kevin Sullivan were sworn in for a 3-year term 
on the commission. 
 M. Varney inquired as to whether the Police Commission tab on 
the town website was working properly. B. Randall reported that there 
were still a few glitches, but would talk to Michelle Brochu about it. 
 
New Business: 
 The town budget process will start the beginning of October. 
 Lorrie Carey mentioned there seemed to be an increase in 
domestic violence in town. The Chief agreed. Commission members 
suggested the possibility of requesting more staff during the upcoming 
budget process. 
 The Police Department will once again host their annual 
Halloween Celebration. It will be Friday, October 30th. Commission 
members agreed to be on hand to give out candy. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:15pm.  
 
Next meeting is scheduled for October 20th at 6:00pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Barbara Randall  



 


